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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Transport and Tourism calls on the Committee on the Environment, Public 
Health and Food Safety, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions into its motion for a resolution:

A. whereas the problem of medicine shortages in the Member States is getting ever more 
severe on account of the lack of production capacity in the EU and the relocation of our 
industries in the sector to other markets in third countries;

B. whereas transport and logistics management are of crucial importance for the supply of 
medicine, pharmaceutical products, medical equipment, personal protective equipment, 
other medical supplies and raw materials, not least given the increasing degree of 
complexity of the transport chain;

C. whereas high safety standards should be guaranteed and whereas pharmaceutical 
regulation should ensure the quality, safety and efficiency of the supply of medicines 
between Member States;

1. Calls on the Member States to enhance their cooperation in order to improve the 
distribution chain through better visibility and efficient monitoring, particularly on 
cross-border routes, and to establish corridors where medical supplies have priority of 
delivery;

2. Stresses that boosting the industrial production of the Member States through 
favourable economic conditions in the context of national fiscal policies would lead to a 
more efficient and sustainable logistics network, while reducing the length of transport 
routes, thereby reducing emissions, mitigating the impact on the environment, and 
improving the functioning of the internal market; 

3. Calls on the Member States to adopt strategic plans to upgrade their existing 
infrastructure for an efficient supply of medicines; deems it necessary to remove 
bottlenecks, boost intermodality (while favouring the shift to rail), finance the main 
hubs (ports, airports and intermodal platforms), and enhance the delivery of various 
types of goods, including dangerous goods crucial for the production of the chemical 
and pharmaceutical industry;

4. Highlights the importance of IT systems in facilitating the exchange of information 
between the various actors involved in the transport logistics chain, including the 
customs authorities, with a view to optimising the distribution of medicines in the 
Member States and planning supply times more efficiently;

5. Notes the importance of guaranteeing high safety standards for both transport 
infrastructure and employees, making it possible to manage significant volumes in the 
supply chain without disruptions or posing risks to health; 

6. Stresses the importance of catering to specific transport needs at local and regional 
levels, particularly in rural, mountain and insular areas that are more difficult to access 
and involve higher delivery costs; notes that there are new automated delivery tools, 
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such as via drones, available on the market that could help operators to access these 
areas;

7. Notes that the COVID-19 outbreak has laid bare the weaknesses of the European 
production system, highlighting the importance of delivering medicines swiftly in 
urgent and exceptional circumstances that could arise in the future.


